
 

January 16, 2018 

Union Oil of California/ Chevron Corporation   Ibrahim & Narwal Abbushi 
DBA Chevron Environmental Management Company  16736 Kildare Road   
6101 Bollinger Canyon Road, C2102     San Leandro, CA 94578-1267   
San Ramon, California 94583 
Attention: James Kiernan (Sent via electronic mail to: jkiernan@chevron.com) 
 
Tony Bahn & Monument Gas & Mart   Monument Gas & Mart   
10151 International Blvd.   111 East 14th St. 
Oakland, CA 94603   San Leandro, CA 94578 
 
TOSCO Operation Company Inc.   TOSCO 
(C/o Real Est. Dept. DC56)    (C/o David DeWitt) 
PO Box 52085   Address Unknown 
Phoenix, AZ 85072    
 
Clover Trust 1997-1   Union Oil Company of California 
(C/o TOSCO Corp.)    (C/o Tax Division) 
PO Box 52085   PO Box 7600 
Phoenix, AZ 85072    Los Angeles, CA 90051 
 
Phillips 66 Company  
76 Broadway  
Sacramento, CA 95818  
Attention: Ed Ralston (Sent via electronic mail to: Ed.C.Ralston@p66.com) 
 

Subject: Suspension of Groundwater Monitoring, Fuel Leak Case No. RO0002444 and GeoTracker 
Global ID T0600173591, Unocal #7124, 10151 International Blvd., Oakland, CA 94603 

Dear Responsible Parties: 

Alameda County Department of Environmental Health (ACDEH) staff has reviewed the case file including 
the recently submitted document entitled Semi-Annual Status Report, Fourth Quarter 2017 (GWM) dated 
January 3, 2018 and prepared by Arcadis U.S., Inc. (Arcadis) for the referenced site.  In the GWM, 
Arcadis expresses the opinion that no further groundwater monitoring is warranted.   

As you are aware, ACDEH is considering the above referenced site for potential case closure.  ACDEH 
concurs with Arcadis that the monitoring of groundwater may be suspended while we make a final 
determination regarding case closure.   

Should you have any questions, please contact me at (510) 567- 6764 or send me an electronic mail 
message at keith.nowell@acgov.org. 

If your email address does not appear on the cover page of this notification, ACDEH is requesting you 
provide your email address so that we can correspond with you quickly and efficiently regarding your 
case.     
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Sincerely, 

 
 
 
 
Keith Nowell, PG, CHG  
Hazardous Materials Specialist 
 
cc: Lynne Fenley, 111 SW Columbia Street, Suite 670, Portland, OR 97201 (Sent via electronic mail 

to lynne.fenley@arcadis.com)  

 Dilan Roe, ACDEH, (Sent via electronic mail to dilan.roe@acgov.org) 
 Paresh Khatri, ACDEH (Sent via electronic mail to paresh.khatri@acgov.org)  
 Keith Nowell, ACDEH, (Sent via electronic mail to keith.nowell@acgov.org) 
 Geotracker 
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